
NOTICE  

Town of Lowell  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

THE LOWELL SELECTBOARD WILL MEET ON  

Tuesday March 29, 2022 AT 5:30 P.M.  

AT THE TOWN OFFICE BUILDING. 

 AGENDA:  

 

• Sign Orders 

• Approve minutes from March 15, 2022 

• Borderline Ridge Riders 

• Other Business 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                

 

 

                                                                                                                                           SELECTBOARD: 
                                                                                                                                                    Alden Warner-Chm.  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Darren Pion 

Wayne Richardson 

  

MINUTES 

SELECT BOARD MEETING 

TOWN OF LOWELL 

Meeting held on March 29, 2022. 

  

Board members present:    

Alden Warner-Chm, Darren Pion, Wayne Richardson 

Christy Pion- Town Clerk/Asst. Treasurer/Selectboard Clerk 

Rebecca DiZazzo-Treasurer/Asst. Clerk/Delinq. Tax Col. 

Calvin Allen-Road Commissioner   

Meeting was called to order at 5:34 p.m. 

 

Guest: 

❖ Kristal Cote-Rep for Borderline Ridge Riders 

❖ Ronald Cote Jr.-Member of Borderline Ridge Riders 

❖ Samuel Thurston- Zoning Secretary  

 

Sign Orders: 

 

❖      Orders were approved and signed by the Board unanimously for the Treasurer.  

 

Minutes from March 15, 2022: 

 

❖ Minutes from March 15, 2022 were approved by the Board unanimously. 

 

Borderline Ridge Riders: 

 

❖ Kristal Cote, Borderline Ridge Riders Rep, joined the meeting to get her clubs annual 

roads permission slip signed by the Board. The Board decided to not sign the permission slip at 

this time due to some concerns of a certain road that needs to be fixed, and that they would like 

to have a meeting with the Club’s president to discuss this matter. They asked Kristal if she 



would speak with Scott Jenness and have him come to our next meeting on April 12, 2022. She 

agreed to do so. 

 

Other Business: 

 

❖ Samuel Thurston, Zoning Board Secretary, joined our meeting to notify the board that the 

Town Plan is ready to submit. With their only being 2 members at this time the NVDA will not 

allow the Zoning Board to submit it. He asked the Board if they could help find a person to be 

appointed to the zoning Board to make it possible to submit the plan. The Board agreed to do 

what they can to find a person, as Sam and the Town Clerk have already put out several 

notifications to find someone. Sam is also going to talk to NVDA again to get complete 

verification of the Town Plan submission, he will be getting back to the Board with his findings 

as soon as possible. 

❖ The Board members signed Municipal weight permits for the following: Structural 

Wood Corp, Harrison Redi-mix Corp, AmeriGas, Camp Precast Concrete Products, Inc., 

Dale E. Percy, Inc., S.D. Ireland, Dan Pepin Excavating & Trucking, Wind River 

Environmental LLC, Beacon Sales Acquisition, Calkins, and Darren M. Pion 

❖ Alden, Board Chair, signed the contract for Beloin’s Computing to be the Town’s IT 

person as he has in years past. 

❖ Becky spoke to the Board about Mary possibly leaving us in the near future and wanted 

to know if we should start advertising now for the position or if we should wait until she gives 

her notice. The Board were in agreement to wait until she gives an official notice before 

advertising the position. 

❖ The Board asked Becky how the Budgets were coming. She stated that she only had 

admin to finish and to put the budgets into an explainable spreadsheet. 

❖ Darren suggested in the future that when the Town is going to be holding a tax sale that 

we should post it to the town website , but only the date and time, not the whole list of 

properties. The other Board members agreed. 

❖ Darren brought to the other Board members attention that we were supposed to put the 

Town field out to bid for haying in September 2021 but was forgotten about. The Board decided 

after a short discussion that they would put it out to bid by the end of April 2022. Becky and 

Christy will get the notice put together and present it at the next meeting for approval. 

 

Board Warrants:  

 

➢ General Order # 10      $                 34,878.08 

➢ Payroll  Order # 7        $                    8,020.72    

                                                                                                                                 __________________ 

                                                                                                                                    

Signed by the Board for the Treasurer to draw checks totaling -                       $   42,898.80 
 

Meeting adjourned at 7:05 P.M. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Christy M. Pion.  

   

 

Next meeting date: April 12, 2022 at the Town Office Building 
  

  

_____________________________________         ______________________________________  

   


